
ADORATION TO THE 
BLESSED SACRAMENT 

First Friday-6:30 PM 

Second & Third 
Wednesday-6:00 PM 

 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE 

Wednesday-November 1                           
8:30a Mass Charles W. Stanek+/SH                                      
6:30p Mass W.L. Corrotto Family/SH      

   Little Saints March & Social after 

Thursday-November 2                
8:30a Mass for the Deceased/SH 

Friday-November 3                                      
6:00p Communion Service/SH 
6:30p Adoration/SH 

Saturday-November 4                                                                                                                                                                                                  
3:30-3:45p Confession/StC               
4:00p Mass Sienna Cortes/StC                                      
6:00-6:15p Confession/SH                 
6:30p Mass Parish Family/SH 

Sunday-November 5                                                           
7:30-7:45a Confession/SH                 
8:00a Mass Health of Fr. Scott/SH                                                    
9:15a Faith Formation/SH                                                                    
10:30a Mass Marvin Parks+/SH                                                                 
11:45a RCIA 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK OR 
HOMEBOUND:  Please pray for 
our friends and family:  Karen 

Booker, Marcia Bowers, Kevin 
Breesawitz, Arlene & Charles Burt, Judy 
Chaney,  Micaylyn Darby, Lisa Doyle,  
Linda Francka,  Michael Lomax, Jackie 
Lore,  Michael Quennoz,  David Semple,  
Laura Silguero, Kathy Sunnenberg,         
Fr. Scott Sunnenberg. Those in skilled 
care facilities: Judy Gailey, Ann Kathka, 
Mary McGinnis,   David Sandgren, & 
Angeline Stanek. 

 

SACRED HEART PARISH                                       
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

10/15/2023 & 10/22/2023 together                 

Env/Cks:                                              $ 4,058.00                    
Plate:                                                            733.07                            
Maintenance:                                            470.00  
World Mission Sunday:                          711.25     
Total:                                                    $ 5,972.32 

Parish Information & Contacts 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, 65613 417-326-5596  

www.sacredheartbolivar.org  sheartbolivar@gmail.com                                                                          

St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, 65674    417-754-8825 

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory)                                                                            

Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon    jfrrrr77@gmail.com                                                                              

Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) Office Hours: M-F 8-4                                                                               

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR: Debbie Thompson, 417-880-9755 

FAITH FORMATION COORDINATOR:  Darlene Arendt,   417-298-6237    

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576                                 

Practice for the Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month from 

6:30-8:00 p.m. in the choir practice room. 

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (SH)-Joan Woods, President, 417-777-1694  

                                                                     (StC)-Alice McIntosh, 417-754-8447                                                                 

                   KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: Contact Bob Bowes, 417-770-3158 

        ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec   417-327-5660 

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION: 

Baptism:  Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class. 

Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for 

marriage prep classes. 

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the Catholic 

Church contact Fr. Scott or Deacon Jim. 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

“Our Catholic parish family welcomes all to share in Christ 

and the call to everlasting life through faith, prayer and 

fellowship.”        

REDISCOVERING GOD’S LOVE AND GRACE IN THE                                                                
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION!                                                                                            

Saturday: 3:30 p.m. at St. Catherine of Siena; 6:00 p.m. at Sacred Heart 

Sunday: 7:30 a.m. at Sacred Heart or call the Parish Office for an appointment. 



ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA         
MISSION 

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:  
Please remember those in our 
parish who are sick and are     
unable to be with us especially: 
Robert Agee, Myrna Bressner, 
Clara Clements, Kelly Conger, 
Sienna Cortes, Carol Gorman, 
Jan & Kenny Holmes, Ann    
Kathka,   Bobette Owens, Annette  
Petrone,  Tony Petrone, Henri 
Thibault.  If you need to call for 
prayers, please call Alice 754-
8447, Paula 754-8067 or Fr. 
Scott 326-8764. 

 

ST. CATHERINE MISSION                                        
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

10/15/2023 & 10/22/2023 together                 

Env/Cks:                                       $ 390.00                    
Plate:                                                   77.00   
Maintenance:                                  80.00  
World Mission Sunday:               75.00 
Total:                                             $622.00 

 

LITTLE SAINTS MARCH AND SOCIAL: Don’t miss out on attending the 
March of the Saints November 1st.  Come dressed as your favorite saint as we 
continue the celebration of All Saints Day after evening Mass with a Little Saints 
March and Social.  Prizes, Food, and Fun!!    

SHARE YOUR CHRISTMAS: For the month of November and through mid 
December donations of Men's Stocking Hats and Women's Gloves for the SYC 
gift bags would warm the heads, hands and hearts of many for the Christmas 
distribution.  The collection box is located in the gathering space.  Thank you for 
the October donations. 

 

HOLY ROSARY FOR VOCATIONS:  The rosary for vocations is said 
on the First Sunday of the month at 7:30 a.m.  Please join us.   

 

SACRED HEART PARISH LIBRARY:  Have questions about a particular saint or 
want to learn more about the Catholic faith?  Our parish library has a great     
selection of books and audio information that you can borrow.  Be sure to check 
it out!   

 

SEAS FALL BAZAAR:  St. Elizabeth Ann Seton in SpringÞeld are having their 
15th annual Fall Bazaar on Saturday, Nov. 4th, and Sunday, Nov. 5th.  There will 
be Þfty vendors having crafts, jewelry, Christmas decorations, handmade soap 
and many other items that make great gifts for those you love.  This bazaar rais-
es money for the many areas their PCCW supports.  All are invited. 

 

HEART TO HEART…………………………….………………………..……...……....by V. Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg 

Dear Parishioners: 

This past week our Parish Council elected ofÞcers from among the current members of council.  Thanks and con-
gratulations to Debbie Thompson who will remain in another term as President; to John Enderle who was elected 
as Vice-President; and to Becky Briggs who was again elected as Secretary.  Additionally, our council and our 
PLT want to share with the parish at large our Amazing Parish rally cry, which will help to focus our efforts and our 
attention for the next quarter.  The rally cry is “Encountering Jesus in Excellence”….more to follow. 

Please mark your calendars for Friday, December 15th, when our Bishop will come to install and consecrate the 
new altar in the church.  This is a very special liturgy that one does not often have the opportunity to attend.  
Please plan on joining us for the 6:00 p.m. Mass and a reception after. 

Holy Day Masses will be celebrated November 1st, at 8:30 a.m. and 6:30 p.m. Due to my upcoming heart proce-
dure and hospitalization at that time, a visiting priest will be joining us.  We are currently trying to Þnd a priest to 
cover All Souls Day, November 2nd and hope to hear soon about that coverage.   

If you have not registered your young person for PSR, please call the ofÞce or go online at our parish website to 
do so.  Fall classes have resumed and all young people K through 12 who are not currently attending Catholic 
school should be registered.   

Please notice in this bulletin the information for the upcoming All Saints Celebration set to take place on the even-
ing of November 1st.  All youth are invited.    

Blessings,  

Fr. Scott 


